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Working in partnership with parents and carers
Olivers Lodge work in partnership with parents to meet the needs of the children, both individually and as a group. 

Information is given to parents which includes:

· Basic written information about the setting, for example: the admissions policy, hours, contact information, staffing, routines etc.:

· Details of policies and procedures which are available to parents at all times.

· A written complaints procedure which includes the address and telephone number of the regulator can be found within our policies and procedures file, which is available at all times.

· Information about activities provided for children.

Volunteers or committee members are given full information and guidance on their roles and responsibilities.

There is a system in place for the regular exchange of information between parents and members of staff. Parents are able to share information and their views and concerns are respected and acknowledged.

Appropriate and prompt action is taken on any concerns raised and a record of all complaints is maintained.

Staff are aware of the need to maintain privacy and confidentiality.  Parents have access to all written records about their children.

Arrangements are made with parents about the arrival and departure of children to and from the provision, including making sure that children are collected by the right person. Children are only released from the provision to the individuals named by the parent.

If a child is identified as a child in need (section 17 of the Children Act 1989) the registered person, usually with the parent's permission, gives appropriate information to referring agencies.

